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Key Messages from the Principal  

in this Newsletter: 

 Term 4—Return to School 

 Staggered Start/Finish Times 

 Grade 5/6 Camp 

 Grade 3/4 Camp Refund 

 School Photos 

 Spoonville 

 iNewsletter 

 Prep Enrolments 

September Fri 18th LAST DAY TERM 3 

October Mon 5th FIRST DAY TERM 4 

(Remote Learning  continues for all students) 

 Mon 12th Year PREP –2 students return to school 

November Fri 6th        School Photo Day  

    (Prep-2 confirmed) 

      (Years 3-6 to be confirmed) 

Nov-Dec Mon 30th —

Fri 4th 

Year 5/6 CANBERRA CAMP—CANCELLED 

Information regarding the process  for refunding     

payments will be sent out in Week 1 of Term 4 

December Friday 18th LAST DAY TERM 4 

Melton West Primary School is a Child Safe School  

We hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and young people as a 

central and fundamental responsibility of our school and base all our      

decisions on what’s best for the students. Please talk to a staff member if 

you have any concerns about a child’s safety at any time. 

Happy Holidays 

Stay Safe 

Wear a mask 

Wash your hands 
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Dear Parents and Guardians, 

I would like to start this newsletter by CONGRATULATING each and every one of you for all that you 

achieved along with your child during remote and online learning this term. The support you provided 

your child to get them online each day, as well as answering their questions was very supportive and  

helpful to our teachers. I’m sure no-one expected the 2020 school year to look so different to what we 

have always envisaged school to be, but it is what it is. Our collective ability to adapt and adjust was    

remarkable. We were able to continue to provide valuable learning experiences for all children by work-

ing in partnership with you, their parents, carers and guardians. Thank-You.  

Term 4 - Return to School: As you may be aware, the Premier  announced late last week how term 4 

will look for schools. At this stage ALL children will continue remote learning for the first week (Monday 

5th October – 9th October). From Week 2 (Monday 12th October) ALL children in tears Prep – 2 should 

return to school for on-site learning, whilst children in Years 3 – 6 will continue to learn remotely, with 

their teacher online. The date when the Years 3 – 6s can return to on-site learning will be announced in 

due course and we will let you know as soon as we hear.  

Staggered Start/Finish Times: As the children progressively return to school, it is imperative that 

we keep up the social distancing requirements until we are told that it is no longer necessary in order to 

manage the spread of the Covid-19 virus. Therefore we have developed a plan to limit the need for par-

ents to be in close contact with each other. We reviewed the approach we used last time and have adjusted 

it accordingly. This time we will have two starting/finishing times and have directed students to enter 

through the gate dedicated to their House Colour. Please take advantage of the closest parking available at 

the gate your child should enter in. Prep children will be walked to their allocated gate until they have  

developed the confidence to find their way there independently. We will have staff members on duty to 

help the students find their allocated gate at the end of the day where you can be waiting for them. If you 

are unsure which House Colour your child belongs to please contact your child’s teacher via Class Dojo – 

this will be the same as last time. Please see the attached map for further details.  

Grade 5/6 Camp: Unfortunately we have cancelled the 5/6 Camp to Canberra that was already 

postponed to the end of November. This is a decision that was out of our hands. Whilst we understand 

how disappointing it is for the Year 6s to hear this news, we have decided that the 2-year cycle of camp 

will now be on the odd years, so we envisage next year’s 5/6 students will have the opportunity to go to 

Canberra in 2021.  

Grade 3/4 Camp Refund: Please contact the office if you have not yet r eceived the refund for  the 

cancelled 3/4 camp. Again, we have booked a camp for next year’s 3/4 students to attend Kangaroobie in 

2021. 

School Photos: These are scheduled for  Fr iday 6th November . Please look out for  fur ther              

information when we return to school in term 4. If the children in years   3-6 have not returned to on-site 

learning by that date, it will still go ahead for years  P-2, with family photos taken for families with only 

students in these year levels. We will find another date for when the 3-6s return and family photos        

involving students in these year  levels will occur then.  

Spoonville: We are star ting our  own Spoonville in the garden bed in the corner  

of West Melton Drive and Rathdowne Circuit. If you would like to add to the      

village please bring your decorated spoon when we return to school, or drop it in at 

the office if you pass the school as you go on your daily exercise. Thank-you to 

Miss Fichera for making the sign and to those children who have already            

contributed. 
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iNewsletter: Next term we are excited to announce that we will be tr ialling having our  newsletters 

available online through a company called iNewsletter. One of the added features to presenting the    

newsletter in this way is that it is available to be translated in many of the languages that represent our 

school community. This is a natural extension on how we have been predominantly communicating with 

families during Remote Learning in term 2 and 3. More news will follow on how you can access it as 

soon as we are ready to launch and will be communicated through our usual social media tools such as 

Skoolbag, Facebook, Class Dojo and through the Sentral email. We will trial this in term 4 and seek    

feedback from families on how they are finding it towards the end of the year. 

Prep Enrolments for 2021: If you have a child in preschool, or  is turning 5 before 30th April 2021, 

we are accepting enrolments for Prep 2021. Please call the office for details. If you have family or friends 

with children who should start school next year, please encourage them to contact the school for a Prep 

Enrolment Pack. Unfortunately we cannot do School Tours until things settle down. Once we get the all 

clear we will let everyone know because we are looking forward to showing everyone our school. 

High Levels of Learning for All  

Michelle Costa 
Principal 
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Monday 21st September to 

Friday 2nd October 

Term 4: Monday 5th October 

Remote learning for all students. 

Monday 12th October: 

 Prep to Year 2 students        

return to onsite learning. 

 Years 3 –6 continue with 

remote learning. 


